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America First Legal Foundation 
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Washington, DC  20003 

  

 RE: Right to Know Request  

  2023-175 

 

Dear Mr. Ding: 

 

This letter acknowledges receipt by the Office of Attorney General (OAG) of your 

written request for records under the Pennsylvania Right-to-Know Law, 65 P.S. § 67.101 et seq. 

(RTKL).  Your request was received by the Right to Know Office on August 15, 2023.  

Therefore, under the RTKL, a written response to your request must be mailed on or before 

August 22, 2023.  This letter is provided pursuant to that requirement.  For purposes of this 

letter, the “identified records” are those in your request, as modified by any subsequent 

communications. 

 

Your request indicates that you are seeking the following information, for the period of 

March 31, 2020 to March 31, 2021: 

 

Relevant custodians include: 

 

 Then-Attorney General Joshua D. Shapiro 

 Michelle A. Henry 

 Jennifer Selber 

 Carson B. Morris 

 Joe Radosevich 

 Ken Topping 

 David Wade 

 Mike Vereb 
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1. All records related to the March 24, 2021 letter. 

 

2. All records of communications between the custodians 

listed above and the Center for Countering Digital Hate or 

Imran Ahmed, including any email address ending in the 

domain name “@counterhate.com.” 

 

3. Fee Waiver 

 

You are hereby notified that the extent or nature of the request precludes a response 

within the required time period, and additional time is needed to conduct a legal review.  As 

provided in the statute, the Office of Attorney General will require up to an additional 30 

calendar days, or until September 21, 2023, in which to provide a final written response to your 

request.  65 P.S. § 67.902(a).  If there are any issues with accessing, redacting, and/or 

providing the records requested, we will contact you as soon as possible so that you are notified 

of the problem and we can discuss potential solutions. 

 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact this office at 717-783-1111 

or by mail at the following address:  Right to Know Officer, Office of Attorney General, 15th 

Floor, Strawberry Square, Harrisburg, PA  17120. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Sharon K. Maitland 

Deputy Attorney General  

       Right to Know Officer 
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